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PROJECT NAME: Wasena Bridge Replacement 

CLIENT: The City of Roanoke 

 

MEETING DETAILS 

DATE: Thursday Feb 13, 2020 at 7:00pm 

MEETING: Comprehensive Public Meeting 

MEETING LOCATION: Patrick Henry High School 

 

 

ATTENDEE LIST 

 

List attendees below (NAME, ORGANIZATION): 

� Josephus Johnson-Koroma, City of Roanoke 

� Chad Thomas, Mattern & Craig 

� Miguel Rosales, Rosales 

� Oliver Boehm, Volkert 

� Christopher Weir, Volkert 

 

MEETING PURPOSE:  

 

To present the preferred modified conceptual design of the Wasena Bridge to the public and explain 

the design changes that have happened since the second round of public meeting, based on previous 

stakeholder input and budgetary constraints.  To gather additional stakeholder input as the project 

progresses from conceptual design into the construction documentation phase. 

 

 

DISCUSSION: 

 

This meeting was the final public meeting in the conceptual phase of design for the Wasena Bridge 

Replacement. The meeting was held at Patrick Henry High School Cafeteria at 7:00 pm and was part of 

a broader community meeting held regularly to discuss issues important to the community. The actual 

project meeting started around 7:10 and lasted for about one hour.  

 

The meeting was attended by a large group of community members. The presentation was started by 

city staff, followed by Mattern & Craig, Volkert, finished off by Rosales. The PowerPoint presentation 

reintroduced the public to the project team, reexplained some of the broader challenges and 

opportunities of the project, discussed design elements that were important to the initial design, and 

revealed the modified bridge concept and roadway  to the community, along with roundabout and 

detour information, which is still ongoing at the time of the meeting.  

 

Josephus Johnson-Koroma kicked off the meeting by welcoming everybody and explaining the general 

format of the meeting.  Chad Thomas with Mattern & Craig then gave a general overview of the 

project, covering issues that had risen in previous public meetings.  Oliver Boehm with Volkert 
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discussed general design elements that influenced the design of the bridge and the roadway 

approaches. 

 

The next portion of the presentation revealed the preferred design concept for of the new bridge, 

presented by Miguel Rosales. The existing bridge and its elements were presented and community 

goals, objectives and constraints were restated for the conceptual bridge.  Miguel then unveiled the 

preferred design option for the bridge and discussed in detail, the structure, the lighting, the 

overlooks, the approaches including a roundabout at Ferdinand Ave and Elm Ave, potential material 

choices, textures, costs, and artwork opportunities that celebrate Roanoke’s history.  The public 

seemed receptive to the design overall.  Historic resources were discussed with the public and in 

accordance with Section 106, the historic resource process is ongoing allowing community and public 

input into the design process. 

 

The meeting closed with a question and answer session. Questions have been recorded and are 

attached. In addition to the questions and comments received verbally during the a link to the project 

website was provided with contact information for additional comments, concerns and information 

about the progress of the project ( https://planroanoke.org/wasena-bridge/ ). 
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